
Peterborough Amateur Radio Club 
Minutes of the MeeƟng November 7, 2021 

LocaƟon: Otonabee Public School Library and Zoom 

50/50 Draw... Winner was Nina VE3IRK. 

7.33pm Call to order by Steven VE3PTA: 

AƩendance 

Nina VE3IRK , Don VE3BSR, Steve VE3PTA, Barry VA3BB, Ted VA3FZZ, Clayton 
VE3YCL, Barry VE3BLM, Randy VE3RWN, Paul VE3KBI, Dave VE3RRN, Jon VE3XOE, 
Rick VE3IQZ, Bob VE3IEL, Terry VA3IX, Keith VA3HXC, Geoff VA3POZ, MarƟn 
VA3OMW, Nick VE3NPW (and Payton) Bob VE3OBO, Don M VA3ET, Phyllis M 
VA3PDM, Jerry W VA3CN, Andrew Bell VE3AND, Phyllis VA3PVB   Wayne VE3LFB,  
Len VE3LRM,  Rick B VE3RKY,   Devin VE3DEV, Jordan VE3AVA,  Steve K9STE,  Rob 
NC5R, Trevor VE7BM,  

Guests John F.  Graig H. 

AƩendance TOTAL:  35 

MoƟon to accept the minutes of the last meeƟng October 3, 2023. 

Moved by Randy …   Seconded by Barry        CARRIED 

Presidents Report:  Steven welcomed the group. Was pleased to share the RAC 
arƟcle featuring himself. The arƟcle was about POTA and wriƩen by Don VE3BSR. 
It’s the 5th such arƟcle in the RAC magazine and shows the club as a contribuƟng 
and acƟve group 

Vice president: Paul had nothing to report at this Ɵme. 

Finance:  Barry reported on the finances. Bank has $1091.62, GIC $889. Trent gave 
us $500 for help with the regaƩa. 

AcƟviƟes:  Clay was looking for locaƟon for the Christmas dinner.  It has since 
been decided to hold it on December 15th at 6pm at the Swiss Chalet on 
Lansdowne. 



Coffee Call led to a lengthy discussion and seƩled that if you wanted to have a 
coffee call announce so on the morning PL net.  The Ɵme will be at 1pm at the 
“Squeaky Wheel” also known as Tim Hortons on Monaghan. 

Tech Report:   Rick reported the new micro link was working very well and 
eliminate the need for an internet feed between Peterborough and Cobourg.  

Clay reported the KPG repeater will be up shortly. 

Fleming College may join in as a Microwave partner and this would allow for 
grants to advance the microwave links. 

ARES Report:  MarƟn reported that the field training exercise held in Selwin was 
very successful. Peterborough is the only ARES group in the area and has access to 
6 repeaters. 

PL NET:  Nina reported the PL net was going well. Trevor VE3BM will take over 
doing the Friday net from BC.  Paul AXT also filled in one day.  Thanks to all the Net 
Controllers! 

Clay and Randy have Internet IP phones for sale at only$10. Email Clay to get one 
or if you have quesƟons 

 

MoƟon to Adjourn at 8.36    by Jerry VA3CN   Seconded by Randy VE3RWN                                              

MoƟon Carried   Adjourn at 8.36 pm 

 

Next MeeƟng December 5th 2023 

  


